Minutes 
Undergraduate Readmissions Committee 
Date: Monday:  January 11, 2010

Time:  8:30
Members Present: Dr. Jason Briley, Dr. Melissa Clark, Ms. Jessica Clayton, Dr. Wendy Darby, Dr. Ruth Dumas, Mr. Cory Hamilton,  Dr. Tom Lovett, Ms. Betty Rickard, Ms. Kathy Underwood, Ms. Jackie Winston 
Old Business: 

1. Discussed and reviewed committee charge. No recommendations for changes.
2. Assigned tasks to facilitate the process: tabulating votes and checklist completion for student letters.
New Business:
1. Discussed electing a Vice Chair at our next meeting in June.  This would allow for a smooth transition to the Chair position in the future. 
2. An Email correspondence was distributed in November which discussed the (Shared Governance) request to re-examine the structure of the committee in regards to adding a staff member.  After discussion and a vote on the topic it was decided that a staff member would not significantly add to the integrity of the committee. The composition of the committee, which includes faculty, SGA and the Dean of Enrollment Services (non-voting), adequately represents the needs of students who decide to appeal academic suspension.


The discussion concluded with the following consensus by the majority of the members:


The question that the committee must address in each case is one that gets to the heart of the academic integrity of the University; that is, "Is this a unique case in which UNA's academic policies can and should be waived without harm to the integrity of the faculties' work and the reputation of the institution?"  It directly relates to the instructional mission and legislative charge of the institution, not a staff area of expertise or authority.  One member stated, “I would feel that having staff sit as members of the Readmissions Committee would be as appropriate as having staff sit on promotion and tenure committees.” 
Wendy Darby will submit a letter to Terry Richardson/Shared Governance regarding the committee discussion and recommendation. 
3. Our summer meeting will be in Keller Hall 222/223 Monday before June classes (6/7/2010).
Adjourn:  12:30pm

Respectfully Submitted,

Wendy Darby

